

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF WOLD NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL
HELD IN THE COMMUNITY CENTRE ON MONDAY 14th FEBRUARY 2019

PRESENT:

Councillor Lockwood (The Chairman), Councillor Dr Meeson, Councillor Botterill, Councillor Barnes, Councillor Cullen and Councillor Robinson. In addition, parishioner Colin Goodman also attended.

ITEM 1 – Apologies and Declarations of Interest.

Councillor West made his apologies for non-attendance and Councillor Robinson declared a non-pecuniary interest through his membership of the Wold Newton Parochial Church.

ITEM 2 – Minutes from the meeting held on Monday 26th November 2018.

The minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting.

ITEM 3 – Matters arising from the meeting held on Monday 26th November 2018.

The Chairman asked Councillor Cullen if the donated bulbs had been used yet, help was offered to get these planted.

ITEM 4 – Correspondence.

The Humberside Police Parish/Town updates.

Email from Andrew Addison 10/12/18 stating we have permission to replace the fence around the green and has asked for plans when this is carried out.

Email from David Hudson 19/12/18 updating us on the Community Speed Watch scheme, it's planned for Spring but as 30 parishes have shown an interest there may be a delay getting to us. They've asked for at least 6 volunteers as 4 are required for each watch.

Email from Debbie Fagan asking for feedback to be sent to the Community Safety Partnership. They have asked for our 3 top community safety issues which we have agreed should be speeding on Bridlington Road and Butt Lane, and the dangerous roads in the snow/ice as only the main road through the village is gritted (Butt Lane, Laking Lane, Bridlington Road).

Email from Paula Parker 8/1/19 regarding some research she is doing for her masters degree, we agreed to volunteer to help. The Clerk will email her back.

ITEM 5 – Defibrillator update.

We now have the paperwork to send Lissett Wind Farm our details, so we can be repaid. The Clerk will contact Wold Newton School to arrange the training sessions. We agreed the Clerk will be the guardian of the defib and Councillor Cullen is happy to check the device.

ITEM 6 – Speeding

We will wait to hear from David Hudson regarding the Community Speed Watch.

ITEM 7 – Footbridge.

Councillor West advised us by email he has asked a few workmen regarding repairing the bridge, Councillor Barnes will also make some enquiries.

ITEM 8 – Precept

We agreed to keep the precept at £6000, The Chairman and Clerk signed the form.

ITEM 9 – Accounts to pay.

No accounts to pay.

ITEM 10 – Any other business.

Councillor Robinson advised that Richard Shipley no longer wants to rent the Councils field up Front Street, he suggested we fence it off, add a style and bench and use for dog walkers. It was also suggested we set up some allotments. We will ask for suggestions via the website and noticeboard and discuss in our next meeting.

Councillor Barnes has been contacted by a parishioner regarding the overgrown hedge up Back Street, the banking is also falling in, the Clerk will contact highways.

The Clerk has been contacted regarding the noisy motorbikes on the field by Butt Lane. We do know this is a nuisance for some residents, however we are aware from discussions with the council in previous years that they can use the land for this use up to 14 times a year.

The Chairman has asked the Clerk to contact Foxholes PC regarding the state of the road between our villages.

ITEM 11 - Date of the next meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th March 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Community Centre.

The meeting closed at 8:20 p.m.

Nicola Stephenson,
Parish Clerk,
14th January 2019

Chairman.....

Date.....